

March 13, 2020

Nickelsville Northlake P.O. Box 2549 Seattle, WA 98111

Via hand delivery and email to staff@nickelsville.works

Dear Nickelsville Northlake:

Thank you for your commitment to vacate the site by April 1. In light of the health crisis caused by the COVID-19 outbreak, we are open to discuss an extension of your use of City property for an additional interim period. To do this the City needs your commitment on the following points.

First, we need your commitment in writing that no later than June 1 you will vacate the property. In exchange, the City will arrange for the existing tiny houses to remain on the property through June 1, 2020.

Second, we need your commitment in writing to maintain the property, allow access to the site and deliver services to village occupants in accordance with Public Health Seattle and King County Sanitation and Hygiene Guide for Homeless Service Providers.

Third, we need your commitment in writing that LIHI or its contractor will be allowed on the property before March 28 to remove its hygiene trailer. You will be given two days advance notice of when the trailer will be removed. In exchange, the City will provide portable toilets, showers and hand washing stations for your use. There will be no gap in hygiene facilities. These facilities will be provided through June 1, 2020.

Please provide your written commitment to me by March 18.

Sincerely,

Casey D. Sixkiller Deputy Mayor

Cc: Jason Johnson, HSD

Lisa Gustaveson, HSD Tess Colby, Mayor's Office